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August 4, 2016
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services

Department of Health and Human Services

Attention: CAG-00447N

7500 Security Boulevard

Baltimore, MD 21244

Re: Proposed Decision Memo for Screening for Hepatitis B Virus (HBV) Infection

Dear Acting Administrator Slavitt:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Proposed Decision Memo for Screening for Hepatitis B Virus (HBV) Infection.  The Prevent Cancer Foundation strongly supports CMS’ proposal to cover annual HBV screenings for asymptomatic, high-risk individuals, as well as screenings for all pregnant women at their first prenatal visit.

As you know, at this time, approximately 700,000 to 1.4 million people in the United States have a chronic hepatitis B infection, making it second only to tobacco as a known human carcinogen (World Health Organization).  Many of those who are infected are exhibiting no symptoms and are unaware that they have contracted HBV.  Due to the long term consequences of a hepatitis B infection, including liver cancer, it is important that hepatitis B is identified and treated as early as possible.  Early screening and treatment will greatly reduce the long-term health effects of the disease and help prevent liver cancer.  Additionally, studies by the National Center for Biotechnology Information have shown that screening for hepatitis B in pregnant women and asymptomatic, high-risk individuals is highly cost effective.

Covering hepatitis B testing will hopefully lead to the identification and treatment of more people with HBV, and ultimately result in fewer cases of liver cancer in the United States.  This proposal has positive health consequences and will ultimately provide cost savings.  For these reasons, we strongly support this proposal.

Sincerely,


Carolyn Aldigé
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